



**Minutes of the North and South Wheatley Village Hall  
Committee Meeting  
Tuesday 20 November 2018 7.00pm**

<b>Present:</b> Carole Tasker	Chairman/Cricket Club Representative
Alan Ryder	Vice Chair/ CHS representative
Matthew Bennett	Village Representative
Alan Guest	Wheatley Family History Representative
Geoff Ward	Bowls Club Representative
Josie Bennett	Village Representative
Leah Wilcox	WI Representative
Sandy Sanderson	Village Representative
Charles Hall	Churches in Wheatley Rep
Charlotte Wright	Parish Council Representative

**1 Apologies:**

Rose Sharpe	Secretary/Treasurer/ Village rep
Kerry Driver	Booking Clerk / Caretaker

No representative at present for Rainbows, Brownies and Guides

**2. Minutes of the October committee meeting:** As previously circulated.

The minutes were signed as a true and correct record by CT.

**3. Matters arising from the minutes:**

Nothing more to report on the Defibrillator box

**Action: RS still to contact British Gas re boiler quote**

AR has fixed the loo handles in the Ladies' but adds it is a temporary measure

After RS had purchased a new lid for the urn, the original one turned up.

CT has been in touch with Pete Wood but no mugs/trays have been found in the Cricket Pavilion

CW reported the PC may buy a new bin for the hall

CT retracted her offer to organise a trip to the national Arboretum and welcomed any offer from someone else to take on the task.

#### **4. Correspondence**

None

#### **5. Treasurer's Report for October** (previously circulated)

No comments

#### **6. Caretaker's Report** (previously circulated)

Items arising: It was agreed to purchase 2 new table trollies.

**Action: GW to liaise with RS**

#### **7. Fundraising**

The Tractor Run was a great success and JB and MB thanked everyone for their help.

##### **Festive Coffee Morning Saturday 1 December 2018**

8 tables booked to date. Helpers on the morning: JB,MB (bacon butties), CH, GW,AR and CT

##### **Festive Ceilidh Saturday 15 December 2018**

Ticket price already agreed and advertised at £10. Food will be savoury nibbles, mini sausage rolls and small mince pies. Only 18 tickets sold so far!! **Please contact Carole or Alan to book!** Helpers on the night RS (door), CS (bar), GW (bar), CT, CH (Raffle). Set up at 5pm. JB to provide a hamper as the main raffle prize.

#### **8. Newsletter**

The December edition ready. AR asked if anyone could suggest any changes/improvements...all agreed the format was fine. AR asked also if anyone else would be willing to take on the compilation and editorial but he would carry on if necessary at present

#### **9. Maintenance**

There has been a problem with the purchase of the hot water heater as there is an issue with the wiring. It needs to be hard wired in.

**Action: GW to pursue further**

RS had asked if the planned work on the bar area could be progressed

**Action: GW to seek quotes**

CW suggested fitting coat hooks in the meeting room where the table trolley is currently. The meeting agreed it was a good idea. **No action noted though?**

## **8. Church Christmas Festival**

It was agreed to recreate the nativity scene from a few years ago using the new stage area as the backdrop. Committee agreed to meet Sunday 2 December 2018 10am with original costumes if possible.

**Action: Meet Sunday 2 December 10am for photoshoot**

## **9. AOB**

It was agreed not to meet in December

There was a discussion of the type of events we could hold to attract more people from the village but after much discussion it was agreed to carry on as we are.

The Local and Family History Group marks its 20th Anniversary in 2019 and AG asked if there would be any available storage space in the village hall to store the group's archives (**Agreed to agenda the item January 2019**)

AG forewarned the committee that, as he is getting very busy with the Village Plan, he may not be able to attend all meetings in the future.

The meeting closed at 8.05pm

**Next committee meeting: Tuesday 15 January at 7pm**

